
Dear Homeowners 
     Winter is finally upon us! The temperatures have 

fallen, and we have a little bit of snow on the ground.  
In the past few months, quite a bit has taken place 

in the area. Several streets in our subdivision were rehabili-
tated; Hamlin road was completely removed, a center turn 
late, curbs, and storm water drains added; Rochester Road 
was resurfaced from M59 to Avon, and from Paint Creek to 
Tienken; and some streets within our subdivision were re-
paired. In our subdivision, homeowners are required to fix 
any damaged sprinkler systems themselves. On Hamlin 
road we have requested 18 trees be planted between the  
bike path, and the road (one behind each residents home). 
The city will determine what types of trees can be planted 
there, and will likely plant them all this spring.  

I would like to recognize the hard work that our 
neighbor, Lisa Chorazyczewski and her family have put into 
maintaining our front entryway. They have been planting 
flowers, spreading mulch, and weeding the front entrance 
for years. They have decided itôs time to pass on the torch. 
If anyone would like to volunteer to take care of the land-
scaping in the entryway island, please let me know. 

If you have not already, please consider joining our 
ôNextDoorô online community. This is a great way for resi-
dents  to quickly share information about any goings on in 
the subdivision. There have been several referrals for differ-
ent types of home maintenance / repair, items for sale (or 
free) from neighbors, spotting of our resident red fox, and 
many other interesting conversations. NextDoor also gives 
me the ability to very quickly (if you use the smartphone 
application) to notify residents of urgent matters. We cur-
rently have over 200 neighbors using this FREE service! 
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Fabulous Fall Festival  
We would like to thank all of you that came 
out to our 6th annual Fall Festival!  

 
Everyone had a great time (after a short delay 
due to weather)! We extend a very special 
thank you to our neighbor Christine Larkins, 
who, in the absence of an event chair on our 
board of directors, set the entire festival up. 
The petting zoo,  pony and horse rides were 
great! The Bounce Houses, Surfing Simula-
tor, and  Food made for a great day.  Last, a 
huge thank you to all of you who attended. 
We are delighted that everyone had a great 
time, and look forward to future events! 



I would also like to address a serious problem in 
our subdivision. Speeding. I have had many residents con-
tact me, or other board members, complaining about 
speeders. I would like to point out, that the HOA Board of 
Directors is not a policing organization. When we get re-
ports of incidents, we pass those along to the authorities. 
The Oakland County Sheriffs spent many days in our sub-
division throughout the summer watching for speeders. I 
have also been in contact with the city, to initiate a traffic 
study in the subdivision, to determine if we need addition-
al speed humps. The following streets will be checked this 
spring: Union, Prospect, Norton, and Avonstoke. The city 
will determine if we have sufficient traffic on these streets 
to warrant speed humps. If the city determines that speed 
humps are warranted, we will need consent from the resi-
dents that are located in front of the proposed speed hump 
sites. If the city determines that speed humps are warrant-
ed, the homeowners in the subdivision will have to foot 
the bill, just as we did for the ones on Cumberland.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to for-
mally congratulate Dr. Susan Bowyer on her victory in the 
Rochester Hills District 3 City Council race.  
 
Respectfully, 
Jason Carlock, President 
Cumberland Hills Subdivision Association 

CHSA Treasurerôs Report  
January 2016 

*************************** 
 

Cash on Hand $    24,441 
Certificates of Deposit  $    25,550 
Total: $    49,991 
                                                                     
Prior Delinquent Dues: $     2,181 (prior to 2012) 
2013 Delinquent Dues: $        594 
2014 Delinquent Dues: $     1,272 
2015 Delinquent Dues:  $     2,530 
Interest charged: $     1,464 
Total Delinquent Dues: $     8,041 
 
2015 dues payments was unreasonably low. If you 
did not pay 2015 dues, please do so asap.  Cash flow 
is adequate to cover expected expenses.  All bills re-
ceived to date have been paid.    Interest is being calcu-
lated on all outstanding dues at 6% annual yield.  In 
order for those who owe dues to sell their house, their 
title company must first contact us and pay back dues.  
Homeowners in arrears over $200.00 will have a lien 
placed on their property.    
 
If you are selling your house,  contact Jeff Erman for a 
letter showing your subdivision dues are paid up-to-
date for your closing. He can be reached by email at:   

jeff_erman@excite.com 
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LANDSCAPE CONTEST 2015 
Last year we had some GREAT looking landscaping in 
our subdivision. Thank you to everyone.                   
We would like to point out our winners for 2015: 
 
2118 Highsplint 
2272 Cumberland 
293 Union 
279 Union 
238 Union 

2015 Holiday Decorations 
Contest Winners! 

 
463 Coldiron 
2010 Cumberland 
2334 Cumberland 

 
Congratulations to you all! 


